NAVAL AIR STATION HUTCHINSON, KANSAS

5 October 1943

Dr. Forrest C. Allen Coach of Basketball University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

I have your letter of October 1st, 1943.

I am very happy to learn that you will play us in basketball this coming season. We would like very much for you to bring your team to Hutchinson and also play you a return game at Lawrence.

In regards to dates we can play any time you like except Wednesdays as we are in a league down here and they play on Wednesday nights.

Please let me hear from you at your convenience and many thanks for your kind offer of games.

Respectfully yours

WILLIAM H. HENNIGH Lieut. D-V(S) USNR